
Land Park Weekenders 

General Meeting 

April 9, 2022 

Mulligan’s Café 

 

A general meeting was held at William Land Park golf course after regular play on April 9, 2022. Paula 
Tapia called the meeting to order at 10:41AM. The following 19 members were in attendance:  

Donna Wheaton, Jan Sward, Deb Kanner, Donna Williams, Paula Tapia, Pam Laudi, Nita Evans, Denise 
Fong, Jackie Forbes, Janet Georgie, Treacy O’Callaghan, Pat Perez, Di Richardson, Sylvia Roach, Cherita 
Roemmich, Trina Muttera, Racquel Smith, Nitra Allen and Shari Pedroncelli. 

  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Minutes of the December 2021 meeting were sent via email to members for review. A motion to 
approve the minutes was made by Paula Tapia and second by Donna Williams. 

 

CAPTAIN’S REPORT 

Paula Tapia updated club rules regarding Hole #9, which was adopted last year but now has been added 
to the bylaws. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Denise Fong presented a proposed 2022 budget.  Denise stated we have 47 members including 
associates as of January when the proposed budget was developed. 

Denise stated the end of year prizes were higher than anticipated so budget was increased.  There were 
92 chip-in and birdies therefore more money was awarded than the budget.  Beat the Pro, the holiday 
party, trophies and engraving were increased due to rising cost.  Di Richardson moved to approve the 
2022 budget Donna Williams second it.   

 

TOURNAMENT CHAIR REPORT 

Cherita Roemmich stated members’ contact numbers used to be provided to new members as they 
joined and it should be continued. 

Championship tournament has been changed to October versus September.  To qualify, you must play 3 
games within August and September. In addition, you need to be a member for 4 months and have a 
handicap. 



 

November 19, 2022, our tee time has been changed to 7:09 in accommodate the men’s golf members.   

 

SECRETARY 

Secretary Nita Evans had nothing to report. 

 

STARTER REPORT 

Sylvia Roach informed us that we have 34 members and 16 associate members.  

Sylvia wanted to remind everyone that you have two options for golf times, a permanent list, which 
automatically places you on the list to golf every Saturday, unless advised otherwise.  The second option 
is let her know when you will be playing. 

Beginning April 30, 2022, our new starting tee time will be 7:30 am. 

The Low Net tournament is in May and highest handicap will be 24.  

Sylvia wanted to thank everyone for giving her advance notice when you can’t play. 

Sylvia wanted to welcome new members Jan Sward, Kim Niemeyer and Jen Moore. 

 

HANDICAPPER’S REPORT 

Handicapper Treacy O’Callaghan stated the computer for posting scores is available in the café again and 
asked everyone to post their scores on the same day regardless of how you post.   

 

NEW BUSINESS 

No new business 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 10:57 am 


